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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

297 (T) of  2025     

Issued by Brisbane Maritime Region on 3 July 2025 

Area:             Brisbane pilotage area 

Locality: Pumicestone Passage 

Activity: Bridge Inspections – Bribie Island Bridge

Mariners are advised that: 
 
 
Mariners are advised that the Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) will be undertaking 
underwater inspections and maintenance works on the Bribie Island Bridge, spanning the Pumicestone 
Passage. These works are part of the department’s structures maintenance program to ensure the 
ongoing safety and serviceability of the bridge.   
 
Routine visual underwater inspections will be conducted to confirm the scope of maintenance required. 
As part of the works, several bridge piles will be wrapped in protective polyethylene liners, and concrete 
repairs will be undertaken. A pontoon and boat will be positioned near the bridge, with surface markers 
indicating the locations of divers undertaking inspections and maintenance.   
 
The works are scheduled to commence in early July 2025 and are expected to take approximately four 
months to complete, weather and construction conditions permitting. Activities will be carried out 
during the day, Monday to Friday, between 6:00 am and 6:00 pm.   
 
Mariners are requested to navigate with caution in the vicinity of the works and adhere to all displayed 
markers and instructions. Please note that these works will not impact vehicular traffic on the Bribie 
Island Bridge.   
 
For further information about this project, please contact the TMR project team on 5451 7055 or via 
email at northcoast@tmr.qld.gov.au. Your cooperation in ensuring the safety of all waterway users 
during these works is greatly appreciated.   
 
 
 

Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice:       
 
AUS charts affected: AUS236 AUS4060 AUS4602 AUS814 AUS815 
ENC Cells affected:  AU5BNE02 AU130150 AU230150 AU428153 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 



      The Brisbane Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone: 07 3632 7500  Email: vtsbrisbane@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Brisbane) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


